
GVC Board of Representatives Meeting Summary  

November 2023 

Next meeting: Thursday, December 21, 2023 

UPDATES 

Steve Christy, Pima County Board of Supervisors, District 4 absent 

Report given by Tom Berezny, Green Valley Board of Supervisors Representative 

• Grant given for Manning House restoration at Historic Canoa Ranch. Thanks to GVC Foundation and Friends of 

HCR for assistance in receiving this grant. 

• Pima County has extensive maps but can be hard to read. Pima will hold a meeting to go into detail, and a GVC 

Forum will be held next year to help HOA’s understand their areas. 

• Pima Board of Supervisors use committees to research specific areas to advise the Board. New members are 

welcome. Contact the County website for more information. 

• Upcoming meetings will be held for Tier II study on Sonoran Corridor. Watch the local paper for more information.  

Chief Chuck Wunder, Green Valley Fire District, absent 

Report given via text message by President Kenyon. 

• New fire station to open in December. Watch for Open House details.  

• Again …Warning to Snowbirds. Check cars that have been sitting all summer for pack rats. Several engine fires 

as people just drive away, and the critters start to get crispy. 

• Rattlesnakes have been very active…watch out! 

Lieutenant Courtney Rodriquez, Pima County Sheriff’s Department 

• Issues are about the same. Increase traffic so watch out for bikes and pedestrians. 

• Push to register people in the Lost Assistance Program (LAP). Designed for people who have dementia or may 

tend to wander, a simple registration puts their information on file. A bracelet with an ID number helps the Sheriff’s 

Department get them back to their right location. A form is posted on the Department’s website, as well as GVC. A 

copy will be in the next CSEII newsletter. 

Commander Doug Kenyon, Green Valley Sheriff’s Volunteers 

• Scam of month involves one ring only on cell phones. Do not call back. Scam caller and your phone will be billed 

for the charges.  

• Scam calls down. Word is out not to answer if you do not know the caller.  

• Scam e-mails from UPS, Amazon, etc saying they need more information to deliver your order. Just trying to get 

credit card numbers. If missing package, contact company directly. 

Mayor Tom Murphy, Town of Sahuarita, absent 

• December 4-8 is Sahuarita Christmas Kick-off with parades and events.  

CEO Scott Somers, Green Valley Recreation 

• GVR dues will go up by $5 this year. Will be $515. 

• Del Sol work in progress. New restrooms on the lower level are planned. These will be available to the park 

walkers. Still planning late spring completion.  

• Canoa Hills refurbishment is on track to open by the end of the year. Trying to get the pool and exercise room 

open sooner. 

President Kenyon, GVC, President’s Report 

• Introduction of new board members. Voting in December with installation in January 

• Public safety signs arrived and being assembled by Fire Volunteer Group. Will be available next year to groups 

and HOAs. 

 


